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Gctober 25, 1963

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING ,
CALLED BY THE CIL CONSERVATION . , / °
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

i

CASE No. 2658

o,
C

Order No. R-2346-A

-

APPLICATION OF CABOT CORPORATION o ,fz/i,

- FOR THE ESTABLISHMENT OF TEMPORARY . o
SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR LR
‘THE NORTH BAGLEY-UPPER PENNSYLVANI s
POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW HEXICO.[\ /

ORDER COMMISSION

e ) BY THE COMMISSION:

1 . This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on

: ~ October 83 , 1963, at santa Fe, New Mexico, before _ Elvis A. Utz .
Examiner duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this __day of _October , 1963 , the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner.
Elvis A. Utz . and being fully advised in the premises,

FTINDS :
(1) That due public notice having been given as required by -

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. '

(2) That by Order No. R-2346 dated October 31, 1962, tempo-
rary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the North
Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool.

‘A(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2346, this
£ .. case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool to
appear and show cause why the North Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool
should not be developed on 40-acre.grorati units.
(4) Thatpone well in the North Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian

Pool can efficiently and economically drain and develop 80 acres.
(5) That to prevent the economic loss caused by the drill-

ing of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk
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arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to
prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of

too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect corre14§

ative tights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Ordér No. R-2346 should be continued in full force and effect
until further order ofﬁthe;Commission.

(6) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by

Order No. R-2346 have afforded and will afford to the owner of

each property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just
and equitable share of the oil in the pool.

IT TS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Special Rules andeegulaticns governing the
North Bagley—Upper”?enﬁéflvanian Pool promulgated by Order No.
R-2346 are hereby continued in full force and effect until fﬁrther
order of the Commission.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem'necess§gy.

DONE at Santa P¢, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
oo above designated.
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Location:

Total Depth:

L Drill Stem Tests:

Wi, A

Rt I e DAY,

Perforations:

e s

Pqteutinlxtcnt:

R T T

e ol 35 AT

L e

Production String:

Fornaciqn Treatment:

HELL HISTORY

CABOT CORPORATION
MARY ELLEN DALLAS WELL NO, 1

660' FSL and 660' FEL Section 15, T10S, R33E,

‘Lea County, New Mexico

10,475"
5-1/2" casing set at 9556'

Wolfcamp formation tested from 8650' to 3740°',
Open 1-1/2 hours. Good blow. Gas to surface in
7 minutes. Recovered 1.710' free oil,

Initial shut-in pressure - 2,720 psi/30 minutes
Initial flow pressure - 336 psi ‘

Final flow pressure - 509 psi

Final shut-in presaure - 2,072 psi/45 minutes

Upper Pemn fot-ltion tested from 9100' to 9160°,
Open 24 minutes, Gas to surface in 5 minutes.
Mud to surface in 8 minutes, oil to surfice in

12 minutes, Flowed oil for 12 minutes, estimated
10 - 20 BOPH,

Initial shut-in pressure - 3,288 psi/30 minutes
Init{al flow pressure = 953 psi

Final flow pressure -1920 psi

Final shut-in pressure - 3,265 psi/45 minutes

9475' to 9484' (initial completion, later plugged off)
9143' to 9155' (completion on rework)

9475' to 9484' - 500 gallons mud acid
9143' to 9155' - 1000 galloms acid

9475' ‘to 9484' - 204 BOPD + 36 BWPD flowing on
24/64" choke. (This zone died because of increasing
water production and was abandoned).

9143 to 9155' on June 28, 1962 - flowed 184 BO/24 hrs.,
GOR 1900 to 1, on 24/64" choke. Tubing pressure 200 psi.

Initisl Reservoir Pressure: 3242 psi at 9100'




™ O1L RECOVERY CALCULATIONS
UEPER_PENN FORMATION

CABOT CORPORATION
MARY ELLRN DALIAS WELL NO, 1

Reservoir Volume Calculations

9140' Zone 9470' Zone
. Assumed Porosity 4% 9%
Water Saturation 24% 50%
Net Pay 15 feet ' 7 feet
: Qi} in Place (Bbls/Ac.Ft.)
| | |
; (7758 bb1/AF) (0.04) (1 - 0.24)(?:%3) = 127.5
(7758 bb1/AF)(0.09) (L - 0.50) (%) = 188.7
Recoverable Oii (Bbls/Acre Foot)
‘::> (127.5 bbl/Ac.Ft,)(0.25) = 31.9
(188.7 bbl/Ac.Ft.)(0.40) = 75.5
i 4
' Oil in Place (Bbls/Acre)
! : (127.5 bbl/Ac.FPr.) (15 ft.) = 1912.5
| (188.7 bbl/Ac.Ft.) (7 ft.) = 1320.9
Total O0il in Place (Bbl/Acre) = 3233.4
kRecoverab;g 0il (Bbls/Acre)
(1912.5 bbl/Acre)(0.25) = 478.1 ,,
(1320.9 bbl/Acre) (0.4) = 528.4
Total Recoverable Oil (Bbls/Acre) 1006.5
- 40 Acres 80 Acres
0il in Place, Barrels 129, 300 258, 600
Reccoverable 011, Barrels 40,260 80,520




~
RESERVOIR ROCK_AND FLULD PROPERTIES
UPrER_PENN FORMATION
CABOT CORPORATION
MARY ELLEN DALLAS WELL NO. 1

Depth of Producing Formation: 9140' 9470"°

Gross Pay, feet 17 11

Net Pay, feet 15 7

Porosity, percent (Sonic 1og) 4 9

Water Sa:ﬁration, percent 24 50
permeabllity, md. (from pressure buildup) 46
’ Permeability, md. (from PI test) , 174
' _~ Original Regervoir Pressure, psig 3242 3297
; o’ Saturation Pressure, psig - 3100
“ _Daservoir T'enpe‘rature, Of.. 164 154
Gas in Solutiom, cubic feet per barrel 1450

Formation Volume Factor, Bbl/Bbl 1.85

011 Viscosity, ©cP- 0.18 -

ank Oi1 Gravity, ~API 48




PRODUCTIVITY INDEX AND PERMEABILITY CALCULATIONS
UFPER_PENN FORMATION

CABOT CORPORATION
MARY ELLEN DALLAS WELL NO. 1

Productivity fndex

Date of Test 9-8-62
Producing Rate (6 hours), Bbls/Day 286.0
Shut-in Reservoir Pressure, psig 2946
Flowing Bottowhole Pressure, psig 2896
P.1. = __bbls/Day __ . ____286 Bbls/Day __ . 5 ;5 BOPD/pai/pst

Drawdown, psig 2946 psig - 2896 psig

Permeability Calculations from P,.I,

Ko = *=55.00307) () (0.00307) (15)

= 174 m

(2. T3 Tox o /oY (FURY _ (5 72)V(0_18) (1.85) (Toe 5280/0.328)

C

Permeability Caiculations from Pressure Bujldup

Slope of Pressure Buildup Curve, (M) - 27.5
Flow Rate, (Q) (BOPD) - 352

- (162.5) (Q)(uo) (F) _ (162.5)(352)(0.18) (1.85) _
Ko () Q7.5 (19) = 48.md.



N
COMPARISON OF ROCK AND FLUILD PROPERTIES
ALLISON PENN POOL VS. MARY ELLEN DALLAS WELL NO. 1
M
» Cabot
' Allison Mary E, Dallas
Type Data ‘ Penn Pool No. 1
Depth of Producing Formation 9660 : 9140-9470°

Gross Pay, feet 30 - 50 28

Net Pay, feet ' 9 22
, Porosity, percent 5.15 4 -9

j Water Saturatiom, percent 25 24 - 50

Permeability, md. ‘ 107.2 46
Productivity Index ‘ ) 5.01 5.72

Original Reservoir Pressure, psig 3,518 3,242

saturation Pressure, psig ‘ 3,150 3,100

Original Gas in Solution, cu.ft./bbl 1,517 1,450
i Reservoir Temperature, °F. . 156 164
Lo~ Formation Volume Factor, Bbl/Bbl 1,821 1.85
T . Dpi1°Viscosity, cP. 0.19 0.18
01l Gravity, VAPIL 48 48

e e e T 5 Y
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~
DRILLING ECONOMICS
UPRER_PENN FORMATION
CABOT CORPORATION
MARY ELLEN DALLAS WELL NO, 1
Income
40 acres 80 acres
1. Recoversble 0il, bbls 40,260 80, 520
2. Operator's Net Recoverable 0il
(7/8 X 1) (Bbls) 35,228 70, 455
3. Operator's Gross Income ($2.98 X 2)* - $104,979 $209,956
Cost i
1. Drilling and Completing Dallas No. 1%* $144, 930 %
::} 2. Flow Lines an’ Tank Battery 13,158 :
Total Costowks $158, 088
t

* Crude Price (ihéluding casinghead gas sale) = $3.08 - taxes
= $3.08 - $0.16
= $2,92/bbl

** Egstimated for total depth of 9550 feet.

**%* Total cost doeg not include operatinmg costs or income. taxes.

C




OIL CONSERVATION CO:!ZIISSION
SANTA FE, NEW IEXICO
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My recommendations for an order in the above numbered cass‘?ﬁ?’a@o Vs
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R. 8. JOHNNY WALKER

GOVERNOR
EDWIN L. MECHEM
CHAIRMAN

State of Neto Wexica
@ il Eonserbatio

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.

LAHD COMMISSIONER

MEMBRER
P..0. POX 879
SANTA FE
October 25, 1962
i .Mr. Boward Bratton . . Re Case No.___ 2659
~ Rexvey, Dow & flinkle -~ . = - Order Eo._ R-2347
attormeys at Law S Appiicant:
P. 0. Dox 10 : ‘
foewell, Bew Nexico . Cabot Cozporstion

‘ Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies .of the above-referenced
Commigsion order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

Al Yy

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:

HBobbs OCC x
Artesia OCC
Astec OCC

o

SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
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LAW OFFICES

O M. HEFVEY 1874-1933 HERVEY, Dow & HINKLE
HIRAM 4. DOW

CLARENCE E. HINKLE HINKLE BUILDING

W. £ BONOURANT, JR.

GEGRGE H. HUNKER,JA. ROSWELL, NEW Mexico Y e o

HOWARD C BRATTON 1ol TeLapHONE MAIN 2-6510
8.8 CHRISTY IV

LEWIS C.COX,JR. September 21 , 1962 PosT OfFFice Box 10

PAUL W, ZATON, 4R,

CONRAD E. COFFIELD

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Cabot Corporation hereby requests that a hearing be
set for pool rules for the North Bagley Upper Pennsylvanian
pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to include provisions for 80-
acre proration units. It is requested that the pool rule

-be temporary for one year.

It is requested that this matter be set before an
Examiner; anrd that it will be set for the docket of October

Thank you for your attention to this matter.
Very truly yours,
HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE
Méégi
Howard C. Bratton

HCB:1m

DOCKET MAILED
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DRAFT

JMD/esr
October 19, 1962

- BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
vy THE PURPOSE.OF CINSIDERING:

CASE No._2658

Order No. R~ 2 é Qé
APPLICATION OF CABOT CORPORATION

FOR THE ESTABLISHMENT OF TEMPORARY , -
-SPECIAL RULES AND REGUILATIONS FOR

THE NORTH BAGLEY-PENNSYLVANIAN

POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

: ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
‘ / BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
October 10, 1962, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Nutter ,
Examiner duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission, " in accordance
gibwith Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this day of _oOctober , 196P, the Comission,
a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Daniel §. Nutter , and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdicnion of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Cabot Corporation, seeks the promul-

IR,

gation of temporary special rules and requlations for the North

Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, inciuding.pro—

visions for 80-acre proration units. o

Ef ;/- ’ (3) That the evidence presented concerning the reservoir
characteristlcs of the subJect pool justifies the establishment

| of 80-acre proration units for saJd pool for a temporary one-

year period.

(4) That the
asevidence indicates that the subject pool caq/be4efficgently

and economically drained and developed on 80-acre proration units,

and that such develcpment will prevent waste and protect correla-

tive rights. - .




tfgwill be in effect, the applicant should gather all available

Y, Y
"CASE No. 2658

(5) That during the one-year period in which this order

ginformation relative to drainage and recoverable reserves in the
isubject pool.

: (6} That this case should be reopened at an examiner hear- é
3J.ng in October, 1963, at which t1me the applicant should be
prepared to prove by a preponderance of the ev1dence why the

subject pool should not be developed on 40- -acre! unlts. | j

! IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED' i

That temporary special rules and regulations for the North
Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool are hereby promulgated as follows, effec{

gtive November 1, 1962.

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
: . FOR THE
NORTH BAGLEY-PENNSYLVANIAN FGUL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the North

Bag;ey~Pennsylvan1an Pool or in the pPennsylvanian formation w1thinz
t
¢

one mlle ‘'of the- North Bagley—Pennsylvanlan Pool, and not nearer to§
!

or within the limits of another designated Pennsylvanian pool,

Fhall be spaced, drilled, operated, and prorated in accordance
iwith the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set fort:h.
RULE 2. Each well completed or recompleted in the North
guaqlev-, neylvanian rool shall be located on al‘gkﬂﬁégaggéaing
86—aeres,—more.or-bess., which consist s of the N/2, §/2, E/2, or

i
§
!
'
i
H
H
4
{
i
H
i
1
!
i
i
i
3

$ /2 of a sjngle governmental section owéver, N :
tmz?o-‘.a-;inu. be Coradi)

; ned Jerein shall be comtrued as prohibiting the !

; |

drllling of a well on each of the quarter~quarter sections in the |

80-acre unit.

i
!
!
RULE 3. Each well projected to or completed in the North !
{

Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool shall be located within 150 feet of the

benter of either quarter-quarter section in the 80-acre unit¥e Any

Fell which was drilling to or completed in the North Bagley—

&ennsylvanlan Pool prior to November 1, 1962, is granted an excep-

ition to the well location requirements of this rule.
RULE 4. For good cause shown, the Secretary-Director may

grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice
i G é@&ﬂ'-dhﬁ B
and hearing when-#he application-—ts- 4

B I A R il GRS

P



CASE No.

2658/ x : e ,j\"

%GSEEQising a single quarter-quarter section or 1ot___A$&lopera£orsf
i [, T :
lofisétting the proposed non-standard unit g&ﬁ;ﬁtfbe-notified of the:

3application by registered or certified mai%’andéthe—&pp&ieab&en-

(

i
i
{
!
;

-~ ot - -

.(..‘ ,..:..zz.;u«..sr & g rdosinn,
” Aafter a per:.o of 30 days| %

, .

\I

i
|
' g,
fi

el

no offset operator has entered an object;on "to the ¥ormation of
such non-standard unit.

The allowable assigned to any such non-standard

unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable in the
North Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool as the acreage in such non-
standard unit bears to 80 acre

RULE 5. Cl;k roration unit -FS—threugh—Si—asres) in |

the North Bagley —Pennsylvanian Pool shall be assigned an 80-acre !

propeorticonal factor of 4.77 for allowabie purposes, and in‘thé
event tﬁere is more than one well on an 80-acre proration unit,
the operator may produqewthe allowable-éssigned to the unit from
said wells in any proportion,

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

Thét all operators whc propose to dedicate 80 acres to a well

in the North Bagley—Pennsylvanlan Pool must file an amended Commis+
sion Form C-128 with the Hobbs Distrlct Office of the Commission
by November 1, 1962.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

v That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing in

a&(falbﬁdaﬁﬁfIHZEg
sOctober, 1963, at which time the app}lcant/s 11 appear and show

;
cause why the North Bagley-Pennsylvénian Pool should not be

developed on 40-acre proration units.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That jurisdiction of this cause is r<tained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.%
B 3

i
i

f . DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
rabove designated.
i

i

3
i

i

i




GOV ERNOR
EOWIN L. MECHEM
CRA!RMAN

Stute of Nef Pexico
@il toustrhatmn € ommigsion

‘,‘,&
! LAND COMMISSIONER STAT
L . Be JOHNNY WALKER AL,
MEMBER ' sgemET
\‘\m—f

P

‘COunission order rocontly entered in the subject case.

p. 0. BOX L YA
SANTA FE

october 3. 1962

Re: Case No. 2688
order NO.___m=2346

e asin_oe\sr
pon‘ ER, SR

AnY DIRECTOR -

pDear Sirs

Enclosod

/
. PORTER, JT-
SchetarthLroctor

ix/

carbon copY of order also sent tos

" gobbs 0CC _X

Artesia OCC
Asztec OCC .

OTHER




SR , No. 28-63

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 9, 1963

9:00 A. M, - OIL CONSERVAT ION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE UILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The followihg cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter
as alternate examiner:

CASE 2888: (Continued from the September &4, 1963 examiner hearing)

Application of the British American Oil Producing Company for a unit
egreement, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of the Jalmat Deep Unit Area domprising 10,568.81
acres of State land in Townships 21 and 22 Scuth, Range 35 East, Lea
County, New Mexico.

CASE 2903: (Continued from the September 25, 1963 examiner hearing)

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for a dual com-
pletion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of the dual completion (conventional) of its Gulf State
o . Well No. 1, located in Unit F of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range

: 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to produce oil from the Double-A Abo
Pool and an undesignated Lower Leonard pocl through parallel strings
of tubing.

CASE 2907: (Continued from the September 25, 1963 examiner hearing)

Application of Penroc 0Oil Corporation for compulsory pocling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the sbove-styled cause, seeks an
order force-pooling all mineral interests in the Indian Hills-Upper
Fennsylvanian Gas Pool underlying Section 19, Township 21 South, Range
24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. '

CASE 2908: (Continued from the September 25, 1963 examiner hearing)

Application of Penroc 0il Corporation for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order force-pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow Section of
the Fennsylvanian formation underlying Section 19, Township 21 South,
Ranga 24 East, Indian Hills Field, Eddy County, New Mexico.

' CASE 2910: (Continued from the September 25, 1963 examiner hearing) .

s
]

Application of Big (6) Drilling Company for extension of an existing
oil pocl and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks the extension of the Scharb Bone
Spring Oil Pool to comprise the W/2 of Section 5, all of Section 6,

and the N/2 of Section 7, Township 19 South, Range 35 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, and for special rules therefor, including 80-acre spacing
and proration units to comprise any two contiguous 40-acre tracts, and
for fixed well locations. \
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CASE 2911:

CASE 2912:

CASE 2913:

CASE 2660:

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission
on its own motion to permit Francis L. Harvey & Capital Counsellors
and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the
Francis L. Harvey & Capitael Counsellors Bunce-Federal Well No. 1,
located 1586 feet from the North line and 1503 feet from the East

line of Section 19, Township 29 North, Range 10 West, San Juan County,
New Mexico, should not be plugged in accordance with a Commission-
approved plugging program.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to permit Tamanaco Oil Company and all other interest-
ed parties to appear and show cause why the Tamanaco E1 Poso Ranch Well
No. 11, located 680 fecet from the South line and 2080 feet from the
West line of Section 11; the Tamanaco Pound Rarich Well No. 14 located
740 feet from the North line and 1850 feet from the West line of Sec-
tion 14, and the Tamanaco Pound Ranch Well No. 27 located 330 feet

from the North line and 1501 feet from the East line of Section 27,

all in Township 28 North, Range 1 East, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged in accordance with a Commission-~approved plugging
program.

Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for a non-standard gas proration
unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of & 280 acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising
the NW/4, W/2 NE/4 and NW/4 SE/4 of Section 29, Township 23 South,

Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated
to its C. E. LaMunyon Well No. 4, located in Unit D of said Section 29.

{Reopenaed) In the matter of Case No. 2660 being reopened pursuant to the

provisions of Order No. k-2348, which order established temporary 80-
acre proration units for the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, for a pericd cf one year. All interested parties may appear
and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre pro-
ration units.

CASE 2678:

CASE 2659:

(Reopened) In the matter of Case No. 2678 being reopened pursuant to pro-

visions of Order No. R-235%2, “which order established temporary 160-
acre proration units for the East Saunders Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool,

‘Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested

parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed
on 40-acre proration units.

(Reopened) In the matter of the Case No. 2659 being reopened pursuant to

CASE 2658:

the provisions of Order No. R-2347, which order established temporary
80-acre proration units for the North Bagley-Woifcamp Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear
and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre pro-~
ration units. :

(Reopened) In the matter of Case 2658 being reopened pursuant to the pro-

visions of Order No. R-2346, which order established temporary 80-acre

.
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proration units for the North Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties
may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-
acre proration units,

CASE 2914: " Application of Humble 0il & Refining Company for an exception to Rule
107 (d) 1, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to produce oil from the Gallup formation through
4%-inch casing without tubing from its Navajo Tribe Tract 12 Well No.
1, located in Unit B of Section 19, Township 29 North, Range 15 West,
San Juan County, New Mexico. v

CASE 2915: Application of Franco Western Oil Company for a unit sgreement, :Eddy
County, New Mexixo. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks ‘approv-
al of the South Seven Rivers Unit Area comprising 4,480 acres, more or
less, of State, Federal and Fee lands in Township 20 South, Ranges 24
end 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

e
,




NORTH BAGLEY UPPER PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

Discovery:

Producing Zone:

June 12, 1962

Pennsylvanian zones at about $140' and
9470°.
currently because of excessive water

Zone at 9470' not being produced

!~E§ Number of Wells:

producticn.
Original Pressure: 3242 psig

Producing Mechanism:

Gross Pay: © 28 feet
Net Pay: -22 feet
Porosity: 8,.0%
Water Saturation: 5%

" Permeability: ~ 174 md (one wel;)b
Saturation Pressure: 2500 psi (estimated)
Reservoir Temperature: 164°F

- Gas in Solution: 1275 (estimated)

" Pormation Volume Factor: 1.78 (estimated)

£ 20

Crude Gravity: 46° API

Well Cost (Drill, complete and equip):
Reserves on 40-acre spacing:
Opefator’s Gross Income on 40-acre spacing:

Reserves on So-acre spacing:

80-acre spacing:

PO EXAMINER UTZ
o0 COntEavATIC. m

FC BN i)
o2 LS8 30T { Z
.......-._.. ——— . —— - -% WP s terd

Solution gas drive with a possible
partial water drive

2, including discovery well

$137,500
40,260 bbls
$110,715
80,520 bbls

$221, 430

e

-

k-»é o
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NORTH _BAGLEY WOLFCAMP POOL

Discovery:

Producing Zone:
Original Pressure:
Producing Mechanism:
Gross Pay:

Net Pay:

tébrﬁsity:

Water Saturation:

Permeability:

- Gas in golution:

Number of Wells:

spacing:

Reservoir Temperature:

Formation volume Factor:

September 7, 1962
Wolfcamp at about 8675'
3112 psig
golution gas drive
56 feet
v26 feet
4.7%
20% _
3,4 md range 0.2 to 23 (one well)
3000 psig
159°
1,315 (estimated)
1.81 (estimated)
46° APT

3, including discovery

Well cost (Drill, complete and equip): $130, 500
Reserves based on 40-acre spacing: 50,300 bbls
Operatét's Gross Revenue based on 40-acre
spacing: $142,852
Reserves based on 80-acre spacing: 100, 600 bbls
Operator's Gross kevenue based on B0-acre
$285,704

BN ) TR
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BEFORE THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMIS3IION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

_IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
. CALLED BY THE OIL CONMSERVATION
| COMMISSION OF MEW MEXICO FOR

| THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDRRING:

CASE No. 2658
! Order No. R-2346
APPLICATION OF CABOT CORPORATION
| FOR THE ESTABLISHNEPT OF TEMPORARY
| SPECIAL RULRS AND REGULATIONS FOR
|THR WORTH BAGLEY-UPPER PRNRSYLVARIAN
| POOL, LEA COUNTY, WEW MEXICO.

‘.1
i

| ) or c ION
?W:

l i

!‘hhamemonforh.aringatSoclocka.n.an .
Gctmr io, 1962, at sania Fe, New Mexico, befors Danisl 5. Rutter,
Rxaminer duly appointed by the Oil Conservation Cammission of New |
Nexico, hersinafter referred to as the "Cowmission,” in tccordtm
with Rule 1214 of the ce-tsss.an Bules and Regulations.

e et bt YA e A 75 1A et i g T e e s i e et

oW, om this3list day of Octobex, 1562, the Commissien,

| a quorum being present, having comsidered the application, the g
ievidance adduced, and the recommendations of the Examinerx, ;
Daniel S. Nutter, and being fully advised in the premises, :

| FINDS: | JWJ’ >
: (1) That due public notice haviaq boea.qivcn as required hy

“E law, the Commission bas jurisdictiom ©f this cause and the iiib)éct
'.nttu' thereot,
: {2) 7That the applicant, Cabot Corporation, seeks the pro-nl-t-
;qnt.tm of temporary special rules and regulations for the North |
Bagley-Uppsr Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, u::lmdiag
muim for S80-acre proxation wt;. :
! {3) That the svidence presented comcerning the reservoir
ch.zacmist:lcs of the subject pool justifies the establishment :
| of 80-acxe proration units for said pocl for a temporsry OmRe-year
: period. ,

(4) That the evidence indicates that the subject pool can |
presently be sfficiantly and economically drained and developed I
.s:n 80-acye proration units, and that such development will prcvm
'mto and protect correlative rights.

i (5) That during the ome-year period in which this order §
un be in effect, the applicant should gather all available !

*i
1
i
4
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CASE No. 2658
Order No. R-2346

| information relative to drainage and recoverable reserves in the
: subject pool.

; (6) That this case should be reopened at an exawiner hearing
+ im October, 1963, at which time the applicant should bes preparsed

A wesners har n prepondarvanna of tha aviﬂ.ma uhv tha auhiact maol

i w vy ey R P O s o e e

. should not be developed on 40-acre prorsi tion unita.
: > ORDERED:
That temporary special rules and regulations for the North

Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian Pcol are hereby promulgated as fouows.i
. effective Novesmber 1, 1962. :

SPECIAL RULES AND RESULATIONS

; ZURE 1. Each well complpted or recompleted in the Norxtdh ;
l.g].‘y«smt Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formmtion |

mithia one mile of the North Baglsy-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool, and |
‘ROt BeArer to or within the limits of another designatsd Pamnayl-
ivanian pool, shall be aspaced, drinod operated, and prorated in
‘accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations herxeinafter

» m forth.

Yo ‘). Boant “u c"‘:—““‘" or socomnlated in &h‘ Barth

Baglay-cppar mylmun Pooi shall be located on a ltandu'd
unit which comsists of the N/2, S/2, R/2, or W/2 of a single
‘goveramental quarter section. For purpeses cof these rules, 79 :
‘through 81 contiguous surface acres shall ba considered a stand-
‘ard unit, Provided, however, that mothing contained herein shall
'b.cmtruoduprohibitingth-drtllimofanllanuchofthe 5
qurt.ot qnu:tc: s‘cti.ons in the 80-acre unit. A

; BOLE 3. BRach well projected to or completed in the North
hqlay-ﬂppox Pennsylvanian Pool shall be located within 150 feet
;of the ceater of either quarter-gquarter sectiom in the 80-acre
‘wmit. Asny well which was drilling to or completed in the North
‘Bagley-Upper Pennsylvaniaa Pool priox to November 1, 1962, is
grama an exception to the well location raquirements of this
rule.

: RULR 4. For good cause shown, the Secretary-Director may
‘grant an exception to the requirements cf Ruie 2 without notice
and haaring when ar a2pplication bas been filed in dus fozrm, and
;tho unorthodox size or shape of the tract is dee to a variation
A.n the legzl subdivision of the United States Public Ilands Survey

when the application is for a non-standard unit comprising a i
Jinqle quarter-quirter section or lct and all operators offsetting
‘the proposed non-standard umit have bsen notified of the applica-
tion by registered or certified mail, and have given written
comsent in the form of waivers, or if, after a period of 30 days,
no offset cperator has entered an objection to the formation of
Buch non-standard unit.
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'CASE No. 2658
‘Oxder No. R-2346

;nnit: ahall bear +he sama ratis to a standard allowable in the

M designated. ?

'
g

The allowable assigned to any such non-standard

Morth Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool ar. the acreage in such
m—atladard unit bears to 80 acres.

g BLE 5. A standard proration unit in the North uqhy—vppcr

arcmylnnun Pool shall be assigned an 80-acxe proportion»} factox
cf 4.77 for allowable purposes, and in the event there is more thain
‘ome well on an S80-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the
2§au.mbh assigned to the unit from said wells in any proportion.

? IX_1S FURTEER ORDERED:

i

' That all operators who propose to aedicate U acres o a weil

.ummmm Pennaylvanian Pool must file an amended
sion Form C-128 with the Bodbbs Discrict Cffice of the Com~

huuiea by November 1, 1962.

IT_15 FURTEER ORDERED:

That thizx case shall be reopansd at an sxaminer hearing in |

‘-1

mm.r 1963, at which time the applicant and all interested
parties shall appear and show cause why the North Bagley-Upper _
lvanian ?ool should not be écnlop.d on 40-acre proration §

ts.

’ AT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

b That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry
bf such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, Mew Mexics, on the day and year herein~

155 ' STATE OF NERW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
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CHAIRMAN
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF N%W MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALIED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXJCO FOR

' THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2658
Oorder No. R=2146&-A

APPLICATION OF CABOT CORPORATION
FOR THE BSTABLISEMENT OF TEMPORARY
SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR
THE NORTH BAGIZY~UPPER PEMNSYLVANIAN
P00, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THRE COMMISSIOMN
EY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
October 9, 1963, at Santa Fe, Wew HMaxico, bafoxe Rlvis A. Utz,
Exrminex duiy sppcistad by the 0il Consexvation Commission of New
Mexico, hersinafter refexred to as ihz “Commizsion, " in accordanc
with Rule 1214 of the Commisgsion Rules and Regulations.

oW, on this_ 30th day of october, 1963, the Commission,
a quorum being precentc, having considered the application, the
evidance adduced, and the recommeandations of the Examiner,
Blvis A. Utz, and being fully advised in the premises,

EINDS»

€1} Shat dus public notice having been given as required
law, the Commission has ) urisdiction of this cause and the subj
matter thereof.

{(2) That by Oxrder No, R~2346 dated Octobexr 31, 1962, tempo-
raxy Special Pules and Regulations were promulgated for the North
Bagley-Upper Pemnsylvanian Pool.

{3) 7That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2346,
this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool
to appear and show cause why the North Bagley-Upper Peansylvanian
Pool should not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

{4) That the evidence aestablishes that one well in the
North Bagley-Upper Penmsylvanian Pool can efficiently and
economically Adrain and develop 80 acres.

(5) That to prevent the economic loss caused by tha drill-
ing of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk
arising from the drilling of an excessive mmber of wells, to




i -2_
*cpss No. 2658
| Oxder ¥o. R-2346-A

5‘.

' too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waate and protect correl~
ative rigkts, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by

| Crder No. R-2346 shonld be continuved in full force and effect
unt.u further oxdex of ths Com=u.dssion.

(6) That the special Rules and Regulations prosmalgated by
order Mo. R=-2346 have afforded amd will afford to the owner of
oachpropattyumpooltheopportw <y to produce his juat
i Aad sguitalle share of the oil in the p ol.

IT 1S TEEREFORE ORDERED:

{

{

| (1) That the Special Rulas and Regulations governing the

[ Hoxth Bagley-Uppsr Pemmsylvanian Pool promulgated by Oxdex

i 2o, 2=2346 are hareby comtinued in full force and effect until
§ fuxthary oxder of tha Commission.

; (2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

DONE at santa Pe, New Mexico, o the day and year herein-
abova designated.

STATE OF NERW MEXICO
11 COMSERVATION COMMISSION

F O x..' PORTER, JX., & Secretary

.esx/

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deam necesasary.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION ;
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR 1

s

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: NI AT
- cask/No. 2658
Lo Order No. R-2346
wFPPER \ o
APPLICATION OF CABOZ CORPORATION \} o "
FOR THE ESTABLIS OF TEMPORARY AN
'SPECIAL RULES AND/REGULATIONS FOR i ;o
THE NORTH BAGLEY-PENNSYLVANIAN : cod :
POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. I Fod , [ii
l r‘"‘ e i " )
ORDER O THE COMMISSION | -}
BY THE COMMISSION: (/

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
October 10, 1962, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, béfore Daniel S. HNutter,
Examiner duly appointed by the 0Oil Conservation Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission, " in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commissicn Rules and Requlations.

NOW, on this 25th day of October, 1962, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Daniel S. Nutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2)/ That the applicant, Cabot Corporation, seeks the promul-
gation temporary special rules and regulations for the North
Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including pro-
visions for 80-acre proration units.

. (3) That the evidence presented concerning the reservoir
characteristics of the subject pool justifies the establishment
of 80-acre proration units for said pool for a temporary one-year
period,

(4) That the evidence indicates that the subject pool can
presently be efficiently and economically drained and developed
on 80-acre proration units, and that such development will prevent
waste and protect correlative rights.

(5) That during the one-year period in which this order
will be in effect, the applicant should gather all available
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CASE No. 2658
Order No. R-2346

‘(HPUV Ar - i

, he allowable assigned to any such non-standard '
unit sghall be the same ratio to a standard allowable in the o
e~ .. ... . North Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool as the acreage in such non-
T standard unit bears to 80 acres.
RULE 5. A standard proration unit in the North Bagley-ﬁ7VU4"
Pennsylvanian Pool shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional
factor of 4.77 for allowable purposes, and in the event there
is more than one well on an 80:-acre proration unit, the operator
may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from said wells
in any proportion.

IT IS ] FURTHER ORDERED; ' y

ryd

That all opera ”71ho propose to dedicate 80 acres to a well
in the North Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool must file an amended Commis-
sion form C-128 with the Hobbs District Office of the CommiSSLOR
by November 1, 1962,

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED: | W

That this case shall be reopened at an examiner heardng in
October, 1963, at which time the applicant and all interegted ]
parties shall appear and show cause why the North Bagley-Pennsyl-
vanian Pool should not be developed on 40--acre proration units.

O R N T

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry
of such further orders as the Commission may deem. necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, hNew Mexico; on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO ;
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

L e L en
) E, S. WALKER, Member
SEAL ‘é% :

A, L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

%‘ esr/
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CASE No. 2658
Order No. R-2346

_information relative to drainage and recoverable reserves in the
subject pool. : :

{6) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing
in October, 1963, at which time the applicant should be prepared
to prove by a preponderance of the evidence why the subject pool
should not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

Egigltemporary special rules and regulations for the North
Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool are hereby promulgated as follows, effec-
tive November 1, 1962. T

VPFER

SPECIAL RULES REGULATIONS
FQR THE
NORTH BAGLE '-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

™ pesy

RULE 1. Each well compéz@e recompleted in the North

Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool or the Pennsylvanian formation within
one mile of the North Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool, and not nearer to
or within the limits of another designated Pennsylvanian pool,
shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and prorated in accordance
with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

Rgﬁé g?a'zach well completed or recompleted in the North
Bagley-#®ennsylvanian Pool shall be located on a standard unit
which consists of the N/2, s/2, E/2, or W/2 of a single gcvern-
mental quarter section. For purposes of these rules, 79 through
81 contiguous czurfece acres shall be considered a standard unit.
Provided, hLowever, that nothing contained herein shall be con-
strued as prohibiting the drilling of a well on each of the
quarter-quarter sections in the 80-acre unit.

. J 24

Rgég 3. Each well projected to or completed in the North
Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool shall be located within 150 feet of the
center of either quarter-quarter section in the 80-acre unit. ’
Any well which was drilling to or completed in the North Bagley-
Pennsylvaniarn Pool prior to November 1, 1962, is granted an a
exception to the well location requirements of this rule.

RULE 4. For good cause shown, the Secretary-Director may
grant an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice
and hearing when an application has been filed in due form, and
the unorthodox size or shape of the tract is due to a variation
in the legal subdivision of the United States Public Lands Survey
or when the application is for a non-standard unit comprising a
single quarter-quarter section or lot and all operators offsetting
the proposed non-standard unit have been notified of the applica-
tion by registered or certified mail, and have given written
consent in the form of waivers, or if, after a period of 30 days,
no offset operator has entered an objection to the formation of
such non-standard unit.

R i
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' PAGE |
. BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
’ Santa Fe, New Mexico’
' October 10, 1962
, l EXAMINER HEARING
iy
5 | = - e e m e e e - e .- - ... .- - ..~ . - - =
— , $» | IN THE MATTER OF: %
; 3¢ o o : e S T
' ;.§ i Application of Cabot Corporation for temporary )
[ - special rules and regulitions, Lea County, )
i = New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled ) CASE 2658
3 ' = cause, seeks an order promulgating temporary )
? ~ special rules and regulations for the North = )
% -~ Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New )
§. o Mexico, including provisions for 80-acre )
% 1 proration units. )
& ® |-------- e T T
S
% A~ BEFCRE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner g
B i ,
E TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
% ;
£ I
3" . Eé MR. NUITER: The meeting will come to oxder, please.
%i -] The next case is 2698.
r <5 ; !
g'— Z i
i‘* I E‘l MR. DURRETT: Application of Cakot Corporation for
E terﬁporary special rules and regulations, Lea County, New Mexico. i
% I § MR. BRATTON: Howard Bratton, appearing on behalf ot
E % the Applicant. We have one witness.
3] :5 (Witness sworn.)
as S
c £ (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
rj §§ No. 1 marked tor identitication.
{ it
| W. M. SARGENT, JR. ‘E
o1 - '
" called as a witness, having been tirst duly sworn on oath, testi-
fied as follows:

| g




. PAGE o
| DIRECT EXAMINATION
h BY MR. BRATTON: - R
- : Q Will you state ybur name, by whom you a-re employed, anﬁ
_ 8 | 1in what capacity?
;é A W. M. Sargent, Junior, employed by Cabot Corporation ag
- g ;é a petroleum engineer. 7
- “: MR. NUTTER: Is that S-a-r-g-e-n-t?
. YQ:JJ A Thatts right.
é Q (By Mr. Bratton) Are you familiar with the matters in
f % the area involved in Case No. 26582
. % A T am.
- ; ::é Q Have you previously testified before this Commission?
t E ;?, A I have not.
S
- Nv'f Q Please state briefly your educational and professional
ﬁ ﬁ background,
: P
g A I have a B.S. in Petroleum Engineering, Texas A & M,
* >.-| worked two years with Cities Service Oil Company as petrdléum
g engineer and then went to work for Cabot Corpora-tion in th? past
% . five and onr2~half years as a staff petrolet;m engineer.
—~ g ;§ Q Have you studied the area in question in this applica-
§; tion?
~ =9
o A I have.
- MR. BRATTON: Are the witness' qualifications accept-
~ | able?
_ MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, they are.




- PAGE 1
Q (By Mr. Bratton) What is Cabot asking in this case,
Mr. Sargent?
= A Cabot is asking for establishment ot temporary field
- i3 rules, including 80-acre spacing for the previously designated
z -
; §§ North Bagley-Upper Penn Field. This was designated by the
. Qw
) !z
| g £ Commission.
.
~—
. - Q That was just last month, wasn't it?
R <
) A I believe so, ves.
- L
Ny » . .
b ﬁ Q Let's refer to your Exhibit No. 1 and turn to page 1,
i .
” w the land map. Does that show the well in question and the area
Vv U )
w2 in question?
¥ i : - y
B e %3 A Yes, it does. The arrow points to the well in questio
1 z g o .
: w®
re § 'é; Q And that's located where?
. ’ (O
Rl A In Section 15, 11 South, 33 East, Lea County, New
' % Mexico.
Py
§_ Q Is that the only well completed in this pool at the
M’i . . .
E present time?
"?3 A Yes, it is. I beg your pardon, it is not. The Cabot
%;_ State No. 1 located in the Southwest of the Northwest of Section
]l ;
TR :.?, 23 is also completed in the Upper Penn formation,
2
: 0:
[ 4
- §:z; Q  Let's turn to your next page of your exhibit. Is that
2z
) the well history of this well?
; A This is the well history ot the Mary Ellen Daiias No.
- Q = Would you state briefly off of it tne significant
- factors? I don‘t believe you need to go into the full drillstem

e




PAGE 4

test data.

A We had two drillstem tests, one in the VYolfcamp forma-
tion which recovered free oil, and one in the Upper Penn formatiop
which is, in this case the test covered the Bough C formation,

recovered oil flowing; on completion; we perforated a lower zone

i
FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

~which is still within the limits of the Upper Penn formation as
defined " by the Commission., This zone initially potentialed for
200 barrels of 0il per day and 36 barrels of water flowing and
swabbing. Shortly after being put on production,/*hgkione died
because of increased water production and was th,grariiy
abandoned. The well was tﬁen completeélin the Upper Penn zone
»6f the Upper Penn or the Bough C'for a flowing well,

Q ~ And your initial reservoir pressure as reflected therep

SANTA PE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

A Is 3242 at 9100 feet.

Q Is there anything else you wish to bring outrabout
the well history of this well?

A I dontt believe so.

Q Your next item in the exhibit iS>YOUr log of the well

Py

in question?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

A Yes, it is. This log, the two zones which have been

"perforated in this well are indicated on the log, the lower zone

FHONE 243.8891

being at 9470 and the upper zone at 9138,
MR, NUITER: This lower section down here at 9470 is
o the one that has been squeezed?

A It was not squeezed; a bridge plug was set at 9400 feefi.




, Inc.

ICE

'TING SERV

L

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPOF

SANTA FE. N. M,
PHONE $83.3971

ALBUQUERGUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.0691t

PAGE 5

elected not to produce it at this time.

FARMINGTON, N M‘
PHONE 325.1182°

"starts to the south down in the Bagley Pool, is that correct?

that correct?

MR. NUTTER: 1 see, .

A The zone is still open below the bridge plug; however,

because of the water which was being produced in tﬁat zohe we

Q (By Mr, Bratton) Is there anythiné else reflected on
that log?

A No.,

Q Let's turn to your next exhibit, this short cross

section. This cross section, the length of it is reflected on
your first page, on your land map, is it not?
A Yes, itts reflected by the red line.

Q It starts from the left of the cross sgction -- it

A Thét's correct, and ruﬁg through Cabot?s three wells
in the North Bagley Pool and up to the T. P. Collier No. 1 Well,
which’is also in the North Bagley-Lower Penn Pool,

Q Reflected on here are your three wells in the North

Bagley, and the perforations in them and the zone in question, is

A Yes, sir.

Q What does it reflect with reference to the zone; is it
continuous?
A The Bough C zone present in the Dallas Well is not con-

tinuous to the south. There is an apparent pinchoﬁt of porosity

between it and our Humble State Wellvwhich is a direct southeast

®




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.

FARMINGTON, N. M
PHONE 2325-1182

N, M,

BANTA FE,
PHONE 983.2971

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE 6

oftset. The zone apparently does not continue up to the T. P.
Well,
| Q What about your dther stringer in here?

A The lower zone 1is continuous across our three wells.
The three wells located in the center of the cross section.

Q All of these pertorations are within the North Bagley-

Penn as defined by the Commission?

A The Upper Penn as defined by the Commission.

Q “"North Bagley-Upper Penn?

A The iimits of the Upper Penn are denoted on the cross
section.

Q Is there anything else you wish to bring out in connec-|

tion with this cross section?

A No, sir.

Q Turn now to your next éxhibit, Mr. Sargent. Does’that
retlect the recovery calculations you've made as to this Upper
Penn tormation? '

A It does.

First ofugll, did you have any cores in the area?
No, we have no cores in this area.

So what intormation are you working >ttt of?

This intormation is based upon log calculations.

And you reflect two different zones?

» 0 O O P> DL

Zones within the Upper Penn, yes, labeled on this

exhibit as the 9140-toot zone and the 9470-foot zone.

&
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PAGE 7

WWQW Would you go thfbuqh br:efly your key items it connec-
- tion with your recovery calculations?
- A The first zone is the 9140-foot zone: wiiich is Bough C
ig zone. Porosity from the log was 4 percent, water saturation
;é calculated out to be 24 percent, the net pay from log was 15 per-
- 2y
. g E“I: cent --
N - h: Q 15 teet?
| ..: EJ A 15 feet. The 9470-foot zone, porosity from log was
. é 9 pexrcent. Because of the high water production encountered in
_: % this zone, the water saturation ﬁas assumed to be 50 percent.
- % The net pa!y from the log is 7 feet. The qil in place, recoverablg
H : E :g oil calculations are standard and result in total recoverable oil
- é ;g in barrels per acre ot 1,006.5 barrels per acre. Recovery tactorsg —
- E_ =~f used were 25'percent tor the Bough C or 9140-foot zone, and 40
:. § percent f.o;: the 9470-tfoot zone, These refle;:t an assumed depletiogn
~ § »or gas solution drive for the 9140 zone, and water drive forwthe
; é 9470 zone., Total recoverable o0il, using these calculatidns,
é amounts to 40,260 under 40 acres; 80,920 under 80 acres.
- et}:‘ ‘- Q That's using a total of 1,006.5 barrels recoverable
- E ;S 0il per acre foot?
_ g% A Per acre, not per acre foot. Yes‘.
i Q Let's go over to your next page,“'w;lhich is your rock
- and fluid properties. Here again you've retlected them in the
: - two stringers or two zones here, is that correct?
_ A Yes, sir. The tirst portion is strictly a rehash of

- | A @
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PAGE 8

the last page.
- Q It shows your same net pay and your porosity and water
- saturation?
; - 3 A Yes, sir. The next item is permeability calculations.
. g ,
§§ These permeabilities were calculated, one, from a pressure build-
f\ - g §§ up test ruﬁ affer a PI test; and, two, frdm the PI test itself.
| we hj\ They apparently reflect permeabilities from iwo separate areas
:’ gs of the reservoir; the pprmeability‘from the pressure buildup of
3 EE 46 millidarcys.indicates the permeability within the drainage
? $T 5% area affected by the buildup; and the permeability from the PI
é - éi test of 174 millidarcys is calculated the permeability of the
i 1; SE :g érea being drained during the PI test, which would bevless than
§ | ég,gg the area represented by the buildup test.
5 i S i Original ;eservoir pressure was measured with a bottom¢
»Y - E% hole pressure bomb, also the temperature. The gas in solution was
;: gg estimated from the PI test. This was the actual ratio on the PI
e Eé> test, 1,450,000 cubic feet per barrel. The remaining factors wer%
. Eg‘ calculated from data in the literature. Saturation pressure of
;4 Eg i 3100 psi, formation volume factor of lQ85, oil viscosity of .18
- Eg ;g centerpoiség, the tank oil gravity is 48 degrees API,
; 3a ‘
- gg Q Turning to your next exhibit, this is your productivity
s 3 ,
) «“* index and also the basis upon which you calculated your permea-
T. bilities, is that correct?
- A Yes, sir, that ig correct., This shows a productivity
| ; ' { index of 5.72 barrels of 0il per day per psi for the Mary Ellen
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FPARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE 325-1182

 PHONE 983.2971

SANTA K,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.6891

“Dallas Bough C zone. Then the permeability calculations as
shown below. |

Q That, as you say, results in your permeability calcu-
lation of 46 millidarcys and 1745

A Yes, sir. | A

Q Is there anything further you care to bring out in
connection with that, Mr. Sargent?

A I don't believe so.

Q | Let's turn to your next'page, which is a comparison of
your various rock and fluid charactéristics between this area and
the Allison-Penn Pool. What does that reflect, Mr. Sargent?

A This reflects that the zone, actually this refers to
the Bough C zone as being about 500 feet higher than the ‘Allison-
Penn; gross pay approximately the same; net pay in the Dallas Wellj
greater than fhe averageﬂin the Allisoquenn Pool. Porosity,
however, is possibly a little lower, being 4 percent in the Bough
C and 9 percent in the lower zone. Water saturation in the Bough
C, approximately the same. The permeability'in the Bough C was
107.2, while ours calculated out to be 46 on the buildup test and
174 on the PI test, these are probably comparable; the PI*s are
comparable, 5.01 and 5.72 for the Dallas Well. Our well, being
not as‘deep, would have a lower reeervoir preESure, and this is
reflected with the 300-pound difference between thektWO pools.
Saturation pressures are approximately the same, the original

solution gas-oil ratios approximately the same, reservoir tempera-

’ ®
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ture approximately the same., Formation volume factors are approx-
imately the same. Oil viscosities, the same, and oil gravities

— are the séme.

Q ' Basically, the general conclusion is this should be a

little better area than the Allison-Penn?

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182
hl

A Based on the Dallas Well, that is correct.

Q And this is very limited information available at this
time as to this pool?

A | Yes, it is.

Q | You¥ next exhibit reflects actually just the drop in

bottomhole pressure in the Allison-Penn, is that correct?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

- %g A That is correct. The four wells listed, theée are the
B gg initial bottomhole pressures versus time for these wells, which
Sg indicates that as the pool was produced, the pressure dropped over
) the area involved and the location of these wells is ‘shown on the
- next page on the map. This indicates éooa connection, communica-
B tion in the reservoir, indicating that the pool will drain 80 acres
or more,
' - Q Actually, My, Sargent, ycu would expect possibly not
. -
—- ig exactly the same excellent communication, but certainly substan-
52 :
_ {gg +tially good communication in this pool, is that correct?
21

A Yes, I think our permeabilities are comparable and we
could expect good pressure communication.
- Q I might ack further, is this pool in the same area as

the South Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool?

- ‘ &
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

SANTA F'E, N. M. FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.669)

PAGE |1

PHONE 13683.3971

A The Dallas Well is approximately six miles southwest
of the discovery well, the South Lanc Pool. |
Q Is that the same {ormation there that we're talking
ab6u£ here?
A Yes, the Bough C.
Q Also, where is this located with regard to the recently
created Emby Fool?
A It is two miles diféctly'west,>if you will refer to thd
map, the first map, the Emby Pool is in Section 18, 11, 34.
There is a well in the upper rightﬁﬁand ¢torner near, it gays
Bough C Discovery, that was the discovery well of the South Lane
Pool. This gives the relationship of our well to these other two
poolis.
MR. NUTTER: You mean the discovery well for the Emby
Pool? | |
A ‘The Emby Pool is the French Well located in Section-18;
MR. NUITER: Oh, I see. This one way up at thé top of
the page, that's the discovery well ‘for the South Lane?
A Yes.

MR. NUTTER; Oh, I see.

Q (By Mr. Bratton) Then the Emby Pool is directly to
the east?

A Directly to the east of our well, three miles.,

Q We're talking about‘the\game formation in all three of

these pools?
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A Yes.
h Q Let's éo pack to your last page of your exhibit. This
- is your calculation of your drilling economics?
B ig A Yes, sirte
éé Q Would you Tun through that briefly?
e v
- g %% A Once again we have the recoverable oils on 4g—acre‘ahd
fam ht\ g0-acre; 40,260 and 80,520, Item number 2 is operator,i/Bth,
‘: 23 taking out 1/8th royalty, which gives us’35,228 on 40 and 70,455
+ :E parrels on g0, ~ Cperator's gross income, WE€ receive $3.01 peT
B 'E%‘ "parrel. 1 have used top price even though at the present time
-t %% we do not have a pipeline connection in here, We are expecting
; EE :% one momentarily. 1 have also jncluded in.this casinghead gas
Eé é% revenue of seven cents per parrel. Then’i have taken out taxes
i = o and cotne up with an operator's net of $2.98. .This multiplied
‘: g% times operator's net oil gives one hundred, abbroximately $105, 000
i g; for the 40 acres and $210,000 for the 80 acres.
i: E: Our Dallas Well was drilled to the Davonian aﬁd the
' E% fiqure’ ~eflected here ot $144,930 is corrected pback for a total
ii Ei ;. depth of 9550 feet. Qur flow line, tank pbattery tor the well cost
- Egk;%ﬁ‘ $13,158 tor the total estimated cost ot $158,000; ang as can be
Z; ‘%% seen, Wwe would not get our money back on 40-acre spacing and
it would have about 1.3 return on 80 acres. Now thisonce again does
- not include operating costs or taxes.
- Q In connection with calculating these economics, Mr.

. L Sargent, you are certain as to your net pay in this well put that
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figure is reasonably optimistic in cnnnection with experience in
the otner Penn pools in that area, is that correct? In oéhef
words, you might actually, throughout this pool, come out with a
less net than 22 feet?

A Based upon what was the average in the Allison-Penn,
our net is certainiy greater here than they had up there, vyes.

Q Of course, without cores you are operating on someﬁhat

limited information as to your water saturation and possibly your

porosity?
A Ye S't
Q But even if your porosity should be substantially

greater and your water saturation substantially less, 40 acres

still would not be economically teasible in this pool, is that

correct?
A That is correct.
B fe g . s s
Q You are asking for temporary rules in‘ this pool, is:

that correct?

A Yes, sir,
Q What specifically are you requesting, Mr. Sargent?
A We're requesting 80-acre spacing with flexible well

locations {0 be located with the 80-acre unit located either east-

west or noirth-south within a quarter section,well,to be located
within either quarter quarter section of an 80-acre unit within
150 feet ot center of the quarter quarter section., Also we're

asking»for the standard Commission allowable factor of 4.77 depth

&
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tactgr,,l believe it's 4;77 tfor this depth.
I w. é Now you are requesting these rules tor one year, 1is
- that correct?
A That is correct.
Q During that time you would be able to develop additiongl

information as to the etfectiveness of drainage, would you not?

FARMINGTON, N. ™
PHONE 325.1182

- A Yes, sir.
Q By what means?
' A We would hope to certainly core these zones in tuture

wells, also by the use of pressure surveys, possibly interference

tests and any other means that we deem desirable.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

gg Q Based on the information you have to date, is it your
- i3 :
‘ gg opinion that one well will efficiently and'economically‘drain 80
=¥ acres inkthiS°pool? |
) A Yes, sir.
- Q Would it be your opinion that the drilling of this
B pool on 40 acres would result in economic w%ste?
A I believe it would.
’ ; Q Is there anything further you care to put in in connec+
~ ;§ tion with this application, Mr. Sargent?
_ g% A No, sir.
i Q Was Exhibit 1 prepared by you or under your super-
B vision?
— A Yes, it was.

MR. BRATTON: We would otffer in evidence Applicant’s

3 | @
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Exhibit No. 1.

MR. NUTTER® Applicant‘s Exhibit No. 1 will be admitte

in evidence.

,-(Whereupon, ppplicant’s Exhibit
© No. 1 entered 1in evidence.

Does anybne have any questions of Mr.

Sargent?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

BY MR. oo ——

Q Now, Mr. gargent, here on your second page in the

prochure where you 3are giving 3 history of the Mary Ellen Dallas

wWell No. 1, this Pennsylvanian drillstem test was 9100 to 91607

A Yes, sir.
- Q Is that the Bough C zone?
A Yes, SiTe
Q And then theypriginal completion Was 9143 to 59, and 9

rc 9484 both?

A No,sir. The initial completion was 9475 to 9484 .
Q is that 2 zone of the Bough Cc?
A No, Sir, this 1is 2 zone which is, 2s far as 1 person-

ally know, was found in this well and does not correlate with

any zone producing within the smmediate area.

Q you still call it UppeT Pennsylvanian, don't you?

Yes, Sir, this was deemed ==

A
Q This is the lower part of the Upper?
A
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Q You would limit the Bough C to this relatively narrow
little section from 9143 to 91557
A Yes, sir.
iy Q Now on your cross section, just discussing your three
- ;é wells here in the middle, how many of the wells ﬁave the Wolfcamp
- g é% pay zoné present?
-~ h"“ A All three of the wells successfully drillstem tested
B § the Wblfcamp section.
é Q - But only one well has been perforated in the Wdlfcamp?
B cUﬂ') A Yes.
,.. % Q . The drillstem in the one on the right and the one on
~: E :§ the left were successful in the Wolfcamp?
» | ég; A Yes. o -
S~ Q Now the lower section of the Upper Penn which was the
: ‘ % one that produced water and was subsequéntly plugged off in the Mdry
- § Ellen Dall_as No. 1, is this section which is shown -- is that the
;‘ ;:. well on the right? |
E A Mary Ellen Dallas is the ope on the right.e
2:'(} .. Q It*s shown having perforation, but that perforation is
- g :§ presently plugged of{?
_ §§ A That is correct.
it Q 'fhe other two wells are perforated in that section?
- A The Humble State was perforated in this section, and
- as you can see, 238 barrels of oil, 102 barrels of water per day,
was subsequently plugged off and the well was perforated in the

~ ©
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FARMINGTON, N. M.
PHRONL 325.1182

SANTA rE,
PHONE 903.3971
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PHONE 243.6691%

Wolfcamp and is producing only from the Wolfcamp.

Q So it's a single completion in the Wolfcamp?

A All three wells are sihgle completiohs.. The State "L"
is currently producing from the lower zone of the Upper Penn. It
produces some water.,If it acts as the other two wells did, this
water will increase and the weil will die and we'll be forced to
come back up probably to the Wolfcamp zone.

Q But the State "L" and the Humble State neithé? one had
thevBough C present?

A No, sir. The Humble State Well, we actually attempted
a completion at 9127 to 38, and this was a very tight zone, would
not accept treatment, and we swabbed it dry.

Q Do you anticipate that the lower section in the Humble
State, being gﬁe perforation that pbtentialed for 238 and 102,
will ever be produced again?

A Yes,sir, I do, some future date. The reason we elected
not to produce them now, we would have to put pumping eqﬂipment of]
this at quite a bit of expense. We would rather flow the well

for as long a period as we possibly can.

Q Right now you are fiowing from the Wolfcamp?

A From the Wolfcamp, yes, sir,.

Q The State "L" stili is producing with water?

A It was last Monday. in fact, it had died and they

were going to try and perforate a zone that apparently had some

gas in to try and lift flowing.

&
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Q Was the Bough C present in the State "L" No. 1 at all?
A To my knowledge, no. It appears that the zone is

probably there, but it doesn't look very good on the log.

Q And it never was perforated?
A No, sir.
Q On the nexl page following the cross section, you show

recoverable o0il of 478 barrels from the 9140 zone, and 528 from
the 9470. Is this what you actually expect to recover from each
of these two zones? I mean you've got one 6f them shut off. It
seems to héue the most oil.

A It also has water production and will have to be -
pumped, as 1 say.

Q Is tﬁis well tlowing from the Bough C?

A Yes, it’is flowing [.om the Bough C. All three of our

completions are flowing wells.

Q From one zone or the other?

A Yes.

Q But no well is presently producing from a second zone?| -
A No, sir{ all of them are single completions,

Q On the next page, your formation volume factor of 1.85)

is that from an actual fluid analysis?

A No, sir, this was calculated. from Standing®s charts.
Q Do you have a fluid analysis?

A No, sir, we don't., I hope we will have one.

Q What's your solution gas estimate based on?

&
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1t would amount to one point == apout one and 23 quarte

to one.

Q So that would be the most optimistic that you could no
19 foresee, 1t you were fortunate enough 1o be able to dual complete
= '

each of these?

A That 1is correcte However, when 1 say this return woul
pe one and 2 quarter to one, you must bear in mind that 1 have

not included operating costs in my economicse

MR. WUTTER: The Devonian Was dry in this area”?

A The Devonian tested wateT.

MR. NUTTER: Any further questions? He may be excused.

-
~
[

(Withess excusedl)

i
2%
u® N 5
‘; MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further?
z '
: . - > e
. MR. BRATTON: Not in 2658.
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to
offer in 26587 We'll take the case under advisement.
x % ¥ ¥ ¥
ig
X
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SKELLY OIL COMPANY

R SN ~ P. 0. Box 1650 ,
PRODUGTION DEPARTMENT TULSA 2.0KLAHOMA S
' C. L. BLACKSHER. VICE PRESIDENT October 3, 1962 /7 ,'.»-"l‘ ¢
;" : W. P. WHITMORE, MGR. PRODUCTION S

W. O. CARSON., MGR. TECHNICAL SERVICES
ROBERT G. HILTZ, MGR. JOINT OPERATIONS

GEORGE W. SELINGER. MGR. CONSERVATION //"'”\ B .
W Re: Case 2658-9 ./ :

Temporary Rules

& North Bagley (Penn) and

¥ North Bagley (Wolfcamp) Pools

i Lea County, New Mexico

% Mr. A. L. Porter’ Jre

0il Conservation Commission ; .

TR

Santa Fe, New Mexico
Dear Mr. Porter:

- On Wednesday, October 10, 1962, the Commission Examiner will

‘ hear the application of Cabot Corporation for temporary special rules

§ for the Korth Bagley (Penn) Pool and the North Bagley (Wolfcamp) Pool,
: including provisions for 80-acre proration units {or each pool.

As interested party in this immediate area, we wish to advise
that this Company favors the establishment of such reasonablie rules and
regulations, including the provisions for 80-acre proration units for
each of the two pools involved in these applications.

Yours very truly, : i

GWS:br

cc-Cabot Corporation
750 Petroleum (:ub Building
Denver 2, Colorado
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Phone 243-,@001

BEFORE THE
o1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
santa Fc. New Mo deo

october <y 1063

—

FAAMINER HEARING

-

)
1N THE MATTER OF: )
. )
case No. 2659 being reopened pursuant to )
the ?rovisions of Ordexr NC- R-2347, which )
o order established tenporary g80~acre ) CASE NO-. 2657
% proration units for the North pabley- ) s. 2658
EQ‘. wolfcamp pecol, Lead county., NeV Mexico, for )
N period of one year. & )
zm Ccase NO. 2658 being reopened pursuant to the)
provisitms of order No- R-2346.
3 _./————'-"‘/
3
L
8
3
E BEFORE: MR- ELVIS A. UTZ, EXAMINER
<
PRANSCRIPT SF HEARING
@
R MR. UTZ: Case 2659.
= , .
R MR. DURRETT: T2 cne Matter of ERE case No. 2657 peing
m
§ reopened pursuant to the provisions of Oxder No. p-2347.
:; MR. BRATTON: 1if the Examiner please;, Howard pratton
o ‘
| on pehalf of the applicant. e have On€ witness.
2 |
s 3
) (witness sworn)

MR. BRATTON: 1f the Examiner please; could we consider |
aiso at the same t ime 256587

MR. UTZ: it is the sane area.
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~

MR. DRATTON: same area and two driferent Fformations.

I believe we could probably consolidate the testimony in them pretiy

easily.

MR. UTZ: We will consolidate 2652 and 2658. I don't
know why we got them turned around there. For the purposes of
testimony, only.

MR. BRATTON: If the Examiner please, we will tzake g
look at 2658 first, the Upper Pennsylvanian, if that would be
satisfactory.

MR. UTZ: 211 right, sir.

MR. BRATTON: If the Examiner please, we would ask that
the exhibits in the original case be considered a part of the case
on rehearing, and aéfually, we would refer to them substahtially
throughout the testiminy.

MR. UTZ: Do you have additienal data,insofar as this
pool is concerned, in addition to what you had in the original hearj

MR. BRATTON: Yes, we do, unfortunately;

MR, UTZ: And the data contained‘in this, in those
exhibits in trz first hearing will still be proven to he correct?

‘MR. BRATTON: Yes, it.will be supplemented, I believe.

MR. UT2: We will recognize thé exhibits in the first

case as a part of the record in this case.

We M. SARGENT, JR.

called as a witness hevein, having been first duly sworn on oath,

®

ng?
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was oxnanined and testified os follows:

DIRECY ERAMINATION

BY MR. BRATTON:

Q will you state your name, by whom you arce employed

and in what capacity?

A W. M. Sargent, Jr., Cabeot Corxporation, Petroleum

¢ Have you previously testified before this Comnission?
A Y=s, sir, I have.

Q

Did you testify before the Commission in connection wit]

[

the original cases?

A I did.

Q Referring to youxr Exhibit Number One, in the original

case, Mr. Sargent.

& This will be the one in 26553, marxked on the front.
2 Now, that reflects the one well Lhat was completed in

correct?
2N fes.
. i1Y right, sir. dow, has theres bHeen another well
completed in the Upper Pennsylvaenien sivcs thal -inet
N & Yos, there nes.
&
b 2. Al PR T F - N LU |
ia i 3 L S = s [ X -
gagsit oF gocibion 20,
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I Yora, thav ic covzosh, very f‘*::%",lw afitoy conplotion.

& Now, turning Lo your Cabot M owoll, wicn wus thal con
pleted?

A The "M" well was coupleted in January, 1063,

G A11 right, sir. and youxr discovery well, the Dallas
well, was completed when?

A In June, 1%63.

e 19622

A '¢2. I beg your pardon. '62,yes.

o] All right, sir. Wwhat was the original reservoir pressuge
in the Dallas well?

A 3,242 PSIG at 2100 feet.

e what was your pressure obtained in the "M" well?

A At 2100 feet.
the same.
s8ir.

G 211 right,

many pounis pressure during

0 All right, sir.

in these two wells?

A Thesc wells, the Dallas well from the date of completion
fhrougn Juiy, produced aif Lop- - through June, 1263, oroduced

The pressure on February &, 1963,

Was that your coring depth

Surface elevations’

")

o

50, that you had a draw down of how

time?

that period of

vhat has happened to your production
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ton &llowable and since kot

0 what aro those figuras from, say, Junc on?
A June production on the Dallas was 5,260 barrels. Jule

production, 2,371 barrelis. Lugust production, 1,541 barrcls,

Seplembar production, ©77 barrels. As you can see, we have lost
soine 4300 harrels in four months.

A
AT .

Q 221 ri

o

MR. UTZ: Give me those first two months.

A June was 5,269. July, 2,371.
MR. UTZ: Thank you.
A Our State M Number One well begin producing in January,

1963, and produced at top allowable through May of 1263, at which

time the well began to decline, at approximately the sawme rate

evidenced py the Dallas well, although preceding it by approuimatel
one month.

Q (By Mr. Bratton) what wore the Tfigures on it?

A In May, the "H" produced 5,307 barrels. June, 3,450

a workover on the "K' well, and managca to raise the orodvetion

. P
TAS TanlT Lacyoagt A DY
2%

vetion?




Al buquerqué:

A yes, sir.
£fare, would You anticigate tnat it might mas
in yowr analys™

pherel

e than ¢he 50,00 ¥
erably 1less?
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- i Yes. Possibly & little on the bright gide.

0 Is there any possibility of cconcmically developing
further wells in this pool on a 40(§cre spacing pactern?

A None.

0 In your opinion, are these wells draining in excess of
40 acres?

a Yeasg, X be1ie§e they are.

Q In your opinion, is this just a very limited reservoir
in the Upper Pennsylvanian?

A It 1is.

o] Mr. Sargent, what has happened tc your gas-oil ratioes?

A Gas-oil ratioes have reacted as from a solution gas

drive reservoir. As the nressures have fallen, the gas-o0il ratioes
have increased accordingly. Also increased rather sharply with thq
decline in production. -

0 Is there any possibility recompleting either of these
wells in the Wolfcamp®

A Yes, sir. The Dallas has the‘Wolfcamp zone present.
The "M" well did not have the Wolfcamp.

G So that you can come backK up and try this, the Dallas
well, on the Wolfcanp?

A Yes.

Q But, the "M" well is just going to Héve to recover

Py T, s - * . ]
what little it can out of the Upper Penn?

B Thet is correci,
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G Are thera any other ary nholas in fae Jopesr Penn an

this avea, My. Sargent?

A Yos, siv. The williaason Guy State Rucbher One.
¢ Jirexre 1s that located?
A Tt is in tie Northwest of the Northeast Quarter of

Section 22. It was dry in the Pennsylvanian and wolfcanp, Devoniar
The dry hole shown‘in the Southwest of the Northeast of Section 22,
the Sinclair One State, was a dry hole. However, they‘did not test
the Pennsylvanian section in Lnis particular zcone. We do not know
whether it is productive, or not.

Q This furthor substantiates your view that this is a ver%
limited reservoir and that these wells are draining, or have
drained a very substantial portion of it?

A Yes, sir.

Q 1z there anything you care to pqint out in connection
with your economic analysis and the reservoir information upon |
wihich it is based?

A In the original hearing we indicated fhere were two
zones in the Upper Penasylvanian. And these economics are based
upon the combined recovery from the two zones. We have only pro-
duced this one zone primarily, because the lower of the two zones
is heavily water productive. 2and would be strictly a salvage

operation to go back into at this time. Possibly on the "M", when

it is completely depleted, the upper of the two zones, we will

attempt to pump it to seec what characteristics the lower zone has
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wna vhethnes it will aconomically produce oil.
vl vonwuorld not anticipate that on the Dallas then?

~

A pogsibly we wmay on all of these wells, once the
primary producing zones JLe aepleted. We may go back into the lovid
£

zone if 1t proves economically feasible.

o] is there anything else you Car® to point out in

connection with the heacing on the Uppex pennsylvanian pool?
A only that these are pennsylvanian sones which axe very .

similar to the zones producing in g South Lane Pool, some three,

Y

four or five miles east-northeast of this area, which were recently

granted pevmanent 80 acre spacing rules.
e] In youxr opinion, can onc well in this pool efficiently

and economically drain 80 acres?

A Yes, Sir.
Q In your opinion, would the drilling of wells on less
than 80 acres result iﬁ economic waste§
A yes, sir. One wouid He foolhardy &8 £o 8O.
GO A1l right.

M=. BRATTON: 1 believe We have nothing surther on the
Uppex Pennsylvanian, if the Ewaminer would want tO examine on it
at this time, sir.

x % ¥ 0K

EXAMINAT TON
BY MR. UTZ:
Q 211 rignht, sir. Wr. sargent, the proof that you have




-

DEARNLEY. MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNO VER

General Court Reporting Service

Phone 243-6091

Albuquerque, New Mexico

ing

ild

Suite 1120 Simms Bu

o e . () R - ) L
: unlogss I am wdsging coneiioang, thai ayc vl owroatld dvain
TR T v s oe L e AN N Yy s . . ..
chwan S0 acres, Lo dnad e Newbhew One well, the vallacs
L - s, 5] - . . PR R . .. A
, has slroady dvaianed o zecoveroa 55,000, and you have

20,000 soscocve unden o
Yes, six.

1 2

Other than chat, yo

~

A Vell,

pressure o and

e "M". There was some 700 pounds
Q That is the radius of darain

Insofaxr as sou xnovw, does

any raore Penn wells in

difference there.
age in excess ol 5

- (3 L VR, o
ainoT fave any
rea?

difference

regssuce

on ©

intention of

1

1

£ Kot at the present time. We have- - we ave not
planning on drilling wore wells. e have beon trying to interest
some of ouy offset opevators in offsetting some <f our acrzage.
Havaver, we haven 't been very successful in this. Raged on vhatb
information vwo have now, wa would not Grill any morc wells. It

F Ty fZo LR framie o 3 -~ - . 1. s

TATEe O Tav T, L0kt SAL SO O el -
=T T Ty - v fe e - T R
FUIREAPS Ut g &Ly Gt 100 7 Z SNNTESY

betwann

e




PAGE

Tumber One:

¥
-

Pl
-
)
G

T -,
L
Septon
.
1

~7
Ea
a1

(o N

<
=
ou 0 ]
o]
. i
9} S
i
~ oL
.M H
-t 1
(. .-
: ©
- K 3
D W
= —; bl
“ & A
" i )
o, ~ <
te P
LA 'h
Ot W oy
"
-
o
et
v
- 5o
)
Vi
o~
-

e,

F3Y

il\:)‘

Lkl

B
-
M
~

Tl

ot
1y

[
)
B
0
J

1609-€7Z 210y

JAAONMOAD p¥? SNINTIMA THIHW ATINIVAd
I

RS IR

e

Sy

QU.-RQE SWZ

L 8

\uxw.&.:w:&:.\

m:.ﬁ.\..:m swwig O[T 2¥nS

as1a4ag Buggiodoy panon) [P42u2D)

LI BN S a8 =2

o B R e ey

1.

o

1

1




WNOVER

nd CRO

¥
b
: ol
g Serv

WILKINS

<v MEIER

DEARNLEY,

1ce

Court Reportin i

(;eneral

Building .

Neow Mexico

6091 A

Q

P hone 243

a ’normal

Albuquerque:

Suite 1120 Simms

e dgined S

1~ L 2 e
whalt 12

RN
Meither one of
acre & iowable at the current

nraRrRTT: Thank Yo4-

uTh:  BnY other q-.:‘,estions? You

gllaniuenes o}

DIRECT EXAHXNATION

Tuyn fhen ©O
nolfcany

in the Nnrth‘::est of

is that corrzect,

Forsre:

e it

rhese W




MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

>
’

DEARNLEY

General Court Reporting Service

Suite 1120 Simms Building

Phone 243-6091

Albuquerque, New Mexico

ivwodiate! vou conpleteld one in tho Southwost of

v oproecading At Y
he Nourthwest of 22

A Yes, siy, that is corxrect., 1 believe iU was Jjust-
just after the hearing last year.

0] Now, what other wells have been completed in the

o)

Wolfcamp and what other attemptes at completions have thers been

A The only other well completed in the Wolfcamp was oux
Don Thompson Number One in the Northwest of the Southwest Quarter
of Section 23. This is the only other well completed in the
Wolfcamp and in which a try has been made to complete in the
Wolfcamp.

Q All right. There have been no other attempts at
completions in the Volfcamp?

S No, sir, just these three wells,

o Have there been any other dry holes drilled in the
wolfcamp, or where the Wolfcamp was absent?

2y Yes, sir. Our State ‘'M" Numser One in the Northwest
of the Northeast of Section 23. The Wolfcamp zone in this wgll
was cored and was at this time impermneable. The Williamson Guy
State Numrber One in the Northwest of the Northeast Quarter of Sec-
tion 23 was dry in the volfcamp, and as far as we know, the Sin-
clair well in the Southwest of the Noxtheast Quarter of Section
22 was dry in the Wolfcamp.

Q Now, so that leaves & line running north and south

where there is apparently potential Wolfcamp production; is that
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A Yes, sir.
Q0 - All vight. what has been the performance and what is
it since with regard to your three wWolfcamp wells, Mr.'saréent?
A The performance of these wells has been geod to date.
The Humble State Well hés produced a total of 52,125 barrels
through September, and is currently still producing at top
allowable. Out State "M" Number One well has produced 33,840
barrels throughléeptember, and is still producing at top allowable
MR. UTé: How much was that?
A 33,840,
MR. UTZ: What was the other one?
A 52,125.  The Thompson well has produced a total of
11,649 barrels through September, and is a marginal well at the”

currxent time.

0 (By Mr. Bratton) Is that the third well you drilled?

A Yes, sir.

Q In the volfcamp. What is the current totél production?
A Apparently producing 20 barrels of oil per day.

& All right, sir, FNow, what do you base your permeabilit

and porosity on; is that on the information from the Thompson

A Yes, sir. This is the information from a core in the

Thompson well.

MR, UTZ%: vhere is the Thompson well located?

®
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imeediately south of ouvr sState

have theve, sirv.

o (by Mx. Bratton) It is the
;ells?

A Yes, sax

Q 11 right. And it is the

by all odds?
‘A Yes, sir, it is.

', And the inforication, your

here is from it?
A Yes, it is.
G Now;.did you-
MR. UTZ4: I don't beliieve
MR. BRATTON: I am sQoxry.

G (By Myr. Bratton) Mr. sur
fore the Cormission on at this time

[N

formation is concerned? Do you havo

"

it strictly econcmics? Wnat is your
reguesting and why?
A Well,

we are

temporary rules granted last year

we Zre basing

o4

we actually have none. we heve ns roesse o Liigtary as such, to
shaw that fhere ds draingge ouoe D0 coves, Oor wells are not

reguesting pernanent
undar

it on economics mnore U

map yomn

poorest producing »ell of the
range of permeability on

we have one of those orhidibits
Lrousce woe.

gont, what ave vou ooming b
insofar as this Wolfcarp
drainage inforoabion, or is

gituatien and vwhat aroe you

establishment of

this heaving, and however,

han dvainege iAnfornation as
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spaced o an 50 acre dvainage patbtorn cdither, >f
the wolfoame ave bhraak oveon withovt coerating cosnt on 420 wero
spacing. and this is assuming « yvather good yacovery o1 &
solution gas drive xeservolr of the 30 norcent. 30 acre spaving
vould allow uvs to make a suwall »refit on these wells,

G why don't you have & pressure information on tkat Thonp

well, Mc. Sargent?

- . PSR SRR SRR RN
A Ol LENeY ltal l})k_{ ’

The Thompson well

was originally completed in the Upper Peansylvanian fovrmation,

which went to water rapidly. Was recompleted in an Upper volfcamp
zone, whnich was not present and the Humble 3Statc, sy state Y
wells,this zone within & week after completion died, =21ither
because it was depleted, or for some reason unknown to us. After

much expense of workevers, the well finally was completed in the
wolfcamp zone which producing to the north. ‘This zone is not as
well developed és the Wolfcano zsne in the Humble sShate, or State:
”M" wellg,as evidenced by his production characteristics and the

Tact that the drillstem test on this zone initially was not neaxr
as productive as the IHumnble State wells.
G Are you afraid to fo0l around with the welil any more

-

after all the tzrouble you had w

i Yes, sir. we were afraid. had perforated and

squeezad nurerous times and we were not sure even when we recom-

pleted it that we had & completely successiul sgueeze on the Upper

zone .,

bon
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9] AL FNLG Lo, wonld gon antiCipars Orit g aay i thoy
vells in the wolfcamp?
& No, sir, I would not.

T

Q In your opinion, Mr. sargent, can wo'lls bhe ceonowicadly
drilled on a 40 acre pattern inthis pool?

A No, sir. I pelieve it would be just o wattoern of
swanning dollars, if that.

Q Ydu have anything furthcr you cave to point out in
connection with your Wolfcamp applicq£ion?

A I would like to mention that there is a well drilling
in this pool at the present time, in the Southeast of the.Northeasi
CQuarter of Scction 22. This beinyg a direct offset to our State
“M" well., My understanding that this well should be in or

approaching the Wolfcamp formation this week.

Q@  who is drilling thaty
A Great vestern Drilling Company is drilling that well.
o 50, someboedy mwmighit drill some additional Wolfcamp wells

but you wouldn't anticipate doihg s07

b Not unless we are absolutely forced to.

G myhibits One and Twe prepared’'py you or under your
supervision?
IAN Yos, they wercoe,
MR, BRATTON: o offer in evidence Applicant's Exhibits

Nombers One and Pwo,

T

MR, Ut Lrlribit Number One will he accepted as far
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as Casge 2658 ig concerncd,. Exhibit NMumboo Two n Case 255%.
MR. BRATTON: 1 beliove thut e all ve have at this

time, siv.

MR. UTZ: &ny guestions of the witness?

kctually, on your best well, you have only recoverad approximately
hzlf of the reserve that is cstimated to be in the wWolfcamp?
A Yes, sir. On 80 acre spacing.

MR. UTZ: How about the pressures 1in these wells, are
they holding up?

B We have had no iﬁdication that thef have begun to Jdrop
appreciably yet. I would say- We have not taken pressures
this year. However, the gas-oil ratioes have not increased
appreciably. In fact, on the Humble State Weli, they have been
dfépping‘within the last four or five months. So, I would say
that the pressures are holding up rather wéll.

MR. UTZ: What would you attribute their small rate of
production to?

A on which well, sir? On the Thompson? The Thompson
is the only well not méking top allowable. The Humble State wells
are making top allowable at the present time.

ME. UTZ: They are not top now?
A Yes, sir. The Thompson well,lsecause of the formation,

is not as well developed. Permeability is not, probably not as

great as in the Humble State and State "M" wells. Aand that the

Lformation there is not quite as thick as the Humble State or State

&
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N it did not indicate this zone to be fractured
g :
E‘ .
9 MR. UTZ: BDY other questions? you don't have any dual
-
T A
=2 comple tions inn the Penn and Wolfcamp in that area?
<
A No, sir, We do not. We anticipate having to pump the
[+ ) ‘ L) . . T
= penn and therefore, with sub~surface hydraullc eqplpment. ne
=
‘E did not feel we wanted to get wigcd vy with dual completions
n . . ¥ 1 . ;
| 0 this area on that pasis. i
N
£ N

MR.

Suite 1120 Si

in tnis Thonmpson and

The caée will he taken

M. UT4: You don't
wells just the Thompson?
A No, si¥. 1 do not.
N
§§. pn. UTZ: YOV antic
Q
g in those two wells?
N
% A ves, sir. 1 would say
& .
#| history-
MR. UT%: As fayr- &3
38|
é‘; reservoir?
% A No, sir. 1 don't be

The witness

a Coxe data

ipate the permeab

that it ig ba

F1l

b xnow, this i

iieve.

uwndex advisement.

Wwe aid ru

may D€ excused.

other

;Lity Lo be het

sed on producti

gn't a fracture

Ltwo

ter

on

n a fracture log

Any statements?
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1, RCY D. @WILKINS, Notary Public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, 3tate of New hMexico, do herveby certify that

foregoing and attached Transcript of aring before the New

Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me, and that

the same is a true and correct record of the sald proceedings,
edge, skilli, and ability.

the best of my knowl

WITNESS my Hand and Seal of Office, this Sth day of

December, 1953.

to

@Auﬂ»—%

RY PUBLIC
My Commission Expires:

September 56, 1€67.

1 do hereby zertify that the foregoing is
a complete record of the proceedirﬂa ia

tre Ex:iliner hoaping se “26..5:8."
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